
HISTORIES OF GUIDELINE DEVELOPMENT FOR THE FOURTH EDITION 
 
12. Chemical fact sheets  
 
12.1 Chemical contaminants in drinking-water  
 
Chlorine  
 
History of guideline development 
The 1958, 1963 and 1971 WHO International Standards for Drinking-water and the first 
edition of the Guidelines for Drinking-water Quality, published in 1984, did not refer to 
chlorine. The 1993 Guidelines established a guideline value of 5 mg/l for free chlorine in 
drinking-water, but noted that this value is conservative, as no adverse effect level was 
identified in the study used. It was also noted that most individuals are able to taste chlorine at 
the guideline value. This guideline value was brought forward to the third edition of the 
Guidelines, published in 2004, and the fourth edition of the Guidelines, published in 2011. 
 
 


